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RECOMMENDATIONS


									


MTA staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors support AB 2184.





PROVISIONS





AB 2184 would authorize the Board of Directors of transit districts to adopt ordinances prohibiting loitering on or in transit facility property.  The ordinances could also specify conditions under which people could be on or in transit facility property or vehicles.  Furthermore, AB 2184 would authorize transit boards to make violations of this type of ordinance an infraction, punishable by specified fines and community service.








IMPACT ANALYSIS





In the aftermath of the September 11 attacks of 2001, transit districts throughout the State have a heightened awareness of threats and criminal activities.  In order to meet these continued threats, the MTA undertook a comprehensive review of security at its transit facilities.  The MTA Board of Directors initiated this action.  





Soon thereafter, the Assembly Transportation Committee conducted a hearing on security issues on the State’s transportation system.  Assembly Member Oropeza also conducted a hearing of the Select Committee on the MTA to explore security issues at the MTA.  At both hearings staff were asked for legislative suggestions to increase or better provide security in transit systems.





MTA staff has explored ways to improve this agency’s flexibility in addressing problems of loitering and graffiti vandalism through a series of conversations with our partner agencies throughout the State.  





�
MTA security staff, working with the Los Angeles Police Department and the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department identified a provision in the law creating the MTDB in San Diego, which provides that agency with the authority of local enforcement of loitering. 





MTA staff was working with the Assembly Member Oropeza (D-Long Beach) on language that would apply to the MTA.  Assembly Member Cohn, in the meantime, introduced AB 2184 on behalf of agencies statewide.





The Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority sponsors this bill.





Staff recommends a support position on AB 2184.





This concept was adopted as part of the 2001-2002 MTA Legislative Program in January 2002.
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